
Dear Parents/ Carers,
Welcome to our weekly blog and to our last 
Headteacher’s Blog of the school year.Thank you to you 
all for your support throughout the year. Here’s looking  
forward to another great school year in September. 
Have a lovely Summer.
Kind regards, Belinda Athey - Headteacher.

Headteacher’s 
Blog 

 Friday 12th July 2019.

Maths Workshop
As many of you know, we are currently developing our 
maths provision across the school so that it is in line with 
our  extremely high standards in grammar, reading and 
writing (which are in excess of national  and regional 
standards). As well as being part of the National Pilot 
for the Year 4 Multiplication Tests we are part of a 
Maths Hub and will be developing our Science 
Technology Engineering and Maths (STEM) provision 
across the school.  We will be fully involving parents and 
families across the whole school as we will  also be 
developing our homework provision. To help support 
you in helping your children at home we will be having a 
Maths Parents and Carers workshop on Wednesday 11th 
September at 3.30 p.m. There will be a creche available 
for all school aged children. Please do join us as it is 
important that we share with you the expectations that a 
the National Curriculum places on your children to 
follow throughout the entire school as we prepare our 
children for the future.

Reminders
Pop Uk Concerts - Thursday 18th July 
2pm and 6 pm. All children from Y1 -
Y6 are expected to attend the 6p.m. 
concert unless there are extenuating 
circumstances.
Friday 19th - Leavers Service in 
Church - All Welcome.
PTA Disco and Leavers Party.
Attendance
Unfortunately our attendance has 
dipped to below our target of 96%. 
Please ensure your children attend 
school regularly.

Packed Lunch Policy
As a Healthy School may I remind you that packed lunches should not contain fizzy 
drinks or sweets and that we are currently reviewing our Packed Lunch Policy with 
Governors so a draft will be available for feedback in the Autumn Term. KS 2 break 
time snack is  a portion of fruit or vegetables ONLY. No cereal bars etc please.

Well done everyone!
Reports (and tests results for some) 
went home with children this week. 
I had the great privilege of reading 
all  of the children’s reports and 
was really proud of all the hard 
work that every child does so that 
their unique talents shine. Thank 
you to parents and staff that help 
this happen along the way too!


